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June 2024 City of Calgary - Rocky View County Intermunicipal Committee Update 

 

PURPOSE OF BRIEFING 

The purpose of this briefing is to update Intergovernmental Affairs Committee on the 

discussions of the City of Calgary – Rocky View County Intermunicipal Committee held 2024 

June 27.  

SUPPORTING INFORMATION  

Councillor Richard Pootmans and Councillor Raj Dhaliwal represented The City at the meeting. 
Reeve Crystal Kissel and Deputy Reeve Don Kochan represented Rocky View County. 
Councillor Pootmans chaired the meeting. 

The agenda included an update on the Prairie Economic Gateway initiative outlining progress 
made across the five pillars and next steps to activate the development. 

In addition, The City shared information on the extension of Shaganappi Trail and the resulting 
changes to routing for provincial Highway 772 between Rocky View and Calgary in alignment 
with the Glacier Ridge Area Structure Plan.  

The last agenda item centred on The City’s Food Resilience Plan. The framework of outcomes, 
objectives and actions will move Calgary towards a more resilient food system through short-
term, medium-term and long-term actions. 

Administrative updates included efforts by County and City staff to draft a non-binding 
Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with a focus on collaboration, advancing regional 
development objectives and allocating resources effectively in the development and delivery of 
the regional recreation system.  

The next meeting of the Intermunicipal Committee is currently set for 2024 September 26. 
 

Author: Shelly Ohama, City and Regional Planning 

General Manager Debra Hamilton concurs with the information in this Briefing.  


